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N e w s l e t t e r  

www.belfairsmethodistchurch.org.uk 

Our mission is to provide an open, welcoming and  
accepƟng, living place of ChrisƟan worship and service 

in our community, in which we seek to  
serve and follow Jesus Christ. 

 

Thought for the month 
 

 
PROMISES, PROMISES: 
Remembering God’s covenant promises  
and our promises to one another. 

Data ProtecƟon Privacy  
 
By submiƫng an arƟcle for  
publicaƟon in the Belfairs  
NewsleƩer, you are consenƟng to 
your name being aƩributed to the 
arƟcle which is made publicly  
available via the Belfairs Methodist 
Church Website.  
 
If you do NOT want your name to 
be published, please advise the  
Editor when submiƫng the arƟcle. 
 
Please read our Privacy Policy for 
further informaƟon. This can be 
found on the church website or on 
our church noƟceboards. 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are living in a massive Ɵme of change! Not only are we coming to the end of the summer with the 
trees starƟng to shed their summer coats, but our whole country, and world, is going through massive 
changes too. Environmentally, we are seeing changes in our weather; from summers of extreme heat, 
to winters of extreme cold; wild fires and floods seem to be geƫng more pervasive in certain parts of 
our world, even in areas which haven’t experienced these events before. 
And even at this Ɵme of year, some of our churches and minsters will be facing change as the  
staƟoning process takes place. 
And I know that each one of us will have our own list of changes which have affected us personally. 
All this change can leave us with a sense of uncertainty and can unseƩle us.  
However, within the book of Malachi God reveals something of His character when He says;  
‘I the Lord do not change.’ [Malachi 3:6 NIV] 
The same is revealed about Jesus in Hebrews; ‘Jesus Christ is the same yesterday and today and  
forever.’ [Hebrews 13:8 NIV] 
And many of our hymns reiterate this unchanging promise… 

Great is thy faithfulness, O God my Father, 
There is no shadow of turning with Thee; 

Thou changest not, Thy compassions, they fail not; 
As Thou hast been Thou forever wilt be. 

[51 STF v1] 
In Christ alone my hope is found, 

He is my light, my strength, my song; 
This Cornerstone, this solid Ground, 

Firm through the fiercest drought and storm. 
What heights of love, what depths of peace, 
When fears are sƟlled, when strivings cease! 

My Comforter, my All in All, 
Here in the love of Christ I stand. 

[351 STF v1] 
So, as we prepare ourselves for whatever the future brings, remember we have an  
unchanging God. So, step out on His promises for us as these never change. 
‘We may not know what the future holds, but we do know who holds the future.’ 
 
Every blessing, 
Pastor Steve 
 
Email: pastorstevemayo@gmail.com 
Tel: 01702 483827 



 

 

  
 3rd 11.00 a.m. Pastor Steve Mayo 
 
10th  11.00 a.m. Rev. Norman Hooks - Covenant including Holy Communion  
 
17th 11.00 a.m. Local arrangement - All age worship 
 
24th 11.00 a.m. Paul Saunders 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Other September dates for your diary   

  

   

 2nd Mike & Sue  coffee morning 10.00 a.m.   

        

14th Thirsty For?? at 7.00 p.m. - Café style worship - all are welcome 

22nd Choir rehearsal at 7.00 p.m. 

28th A.C.T.I.O.N at 2.00 p.m. 

29th MacMillan coffee morning 10.00 a.m. - 1.00 p.m. see poster for further informaƟon 

29th Choir rehearsal at 7.00 p.m. 

 

Advance NoƟce - Saturday 7th October 

Harvest lunch at 12.30p.m.  See poster for further informaƟon and add your name to the list in the  

        foyer if you wish to aƩend.   

 Sunday Services September 2023 



 

Point of Contact 
 

Below is shown details of the Sunday Stewards, Communion Stewards, Musician, 
Flower Rota and coffee/tea stewards relevant for this month. 
 
   
Sunday 3rd September 
Sunday Steward - Jan Andrews 
Musician - Sue & Mike Spaull 
Coffee/tea stewards Sue Spaull & Ann Kendall 
 
 
Sunday 10th September 
Sunday Steward - Jan Andrews 
Communion Stewards - Jim Halstead & Dawn Howard 
Musician - Anthea Meek 
Flowers - David Manners in memory of Ann - arranged by Smitha 
Coffee/tea stewards Jan Pope/Jackie Heinrich 
 
 
Sunday 17th September 
Sunday Steward - Phil Gladman 
Musician - Anthea & Mike Spaull 
Flowers - Phil Gladman in memory of his parents - arranged by Margaret 
Coffee/tea stewards Mike Spaull & Phil Gladman 
 
 
Sunday 24th September        
Sunday Steward - Mike Spaull 
Musician - Midi Box 
Flowers - Elly AusƟn in memory of John - arranged by Margaret 
Coffee/tea stewards Sue Spaull & Margaret Bailey 
 
 
 
 



 

LeƩers Page/Church family news 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to the Belfairs GiŌ 
Day, in July.  The total sum raised was £3,963. 
 
Many Thanks 
 
Tina 

Youth Camp 2023 
 

This year we went to LiƩlehampton for camp, staying at LiƩlehampton BapƟst Church which was a 
perfect locaƟon – only a 5 minute walk to the beach! The beach was lovely and sandy, some of us 
were brave enough to go in the sea although it was a bit chilly! During our Ɵme away, we  
parƟcipated in many acƟviƟes including mini golf, swimming, rock climbing and sno tubing. We also 
spent a day at the Weald and Downland Living Museum (where the Repair Shop is located). We all 
thoroughly enjoyed the day, although they were not able to fix Isla’s broken arm and  
unfortunately, we did not make it onto the show!  
 
As always, Sue ensured we were well fed every night and second helpings were available which we 
all appreciated. At 9pm every night we sat down for devoƟons which this year also included craŌs 
such as keyrings. All the staff were lots of fun and together we all had a fantasƟc week away. It was 
lovely to spend Ɵme with friends old and new from both the Boys’ and Girls’ Brigade. I know several 
of us are looking forward to next year’s camp already!    
 
I’d like to thank all the staff who came away with us in parƟcular Andrea and Barry for organizing 
the camp and all our acƟviƟes.  
 
 
 
Sam  



 

 
Please remember you are free to put your prayer  
concerns on the board at the back of the church.   If it is not 
for you, please make sure you have the named  
persons consent . 
Please add your name and date to the request on the  
reverse of the white cards provided which are by the board. 
These will be removed aŌer two months, but can  be updated 

        if necessary    
        (please make sure you re-date the update).  
 
  
If you have any quesƟons or queries, please speak to 
Sue. 
 
 

Welcome Pastor Steve Mayo 
 
Welcome (back) Steve as ‘minister under training’ and serving as minister to both Belfairs and 
Wesley churches. Also a warm welcome to Dani as she transfers her membership to Belfairs. 
 
You will note that I emphasised ‘minister under training’, this is because Pastor Steve is now  
working on the 3rd year of his training and will also sƟll need to commute up to Queens college 
occasionally to complete his training. As a trainee minster, the Methodist Church do not allow 
‘trainees’ to preside over communion, so therefore over the next 12 months Belfairs and Wesley 
communion services will be lead by another minister available within our circuit. We will sƟll try to 
provide Communion at least once a month but perhaps not always at the same Ɵme of the month, 
so please bear with us during this period whilst making plans for our worship. 
 
Pastor Steve will sƟll be a very acƟve minister at Belfairs and we hope that everyone here will  
enjoy this journey with Steve and, with Gods guidance and grace, we look forward to his  
ordinaƟon in 2024/25. 
 
If you have any quesƟons or concerns, please feel free to speak to me personally. 
 
Mike Spaull 
Senior Church Steward and Circuit Steward  
 



 



 

 

Do not ask me to remember 
 
Do not ask me to remember 
Don’t try to make me understand, 
Let me rest and know you’re with me, 
Kiss my cheek and hold my hand. 
 
I’m confused beyond your concept. 
I am sad and sick and lost. 
 
All I know is that I need you, 
To be with me at all cost. 
 
Do not lose your paƟence with me, 
Do not scold or curse or cry. 
 
I can’t help the way I’m acƟng, 
Can’t be different though I try. 
 
Just remember that I need you, 
That the best of me is gone, 
Please don’t fail to stand beside me, 
Love me ‘Ɵl my life is done. 
 
Owen Darnell 
 
Supplied by Sylvia Smith 

Choir 
 

The choir will be taking part in our harvest celebraƟons and we will be holding pracƟces on  
Friday evenings.  If you are interested in joining us please come along and swell our numbers.  
The pracƟces will be as follows: 
 
Friday 22nd September at 7.00 p.m.  
Friday 29th September at 7.00 p.m. 
Friday 6th October at 7.00 p.m.  
 
 
 
Mike Spaull 



 

Rev. Clifford Newman - farewell words 
 
The message below are the words shared by Mike Spaull, senior church Steward at Cliffords 
final service at Belfairs on the 30th July 2023. 
 
—————- 
 
Clifford joined as minister in Sept 2021 and who was to know what a  challenging couple of 
years that would be. 
 
Despite wishing to perhaps ignore what has happened here, the David Amess scenario in  
October 2021 turned a liƩle chaoƟc for us here for a while. Clifford, along with a few others 
from leadership and property at Belfairs, steered us through a few uncertain weeks geƫng us 
back on board and becoming an acƟve worshipping church within a short period of Ɵme. The 
exercise for the next 12 months + in geƫng this chapel back to a refiƩed place of worship was 
steered through under the guidance of Clifford. 
 
Apart from being a part of our Leadership meeƟngs, our day to day acƟviƟes conƟnued to 
grow within Belfairs, including the re-introducƟon of a Bible Study group, and working with a 
team through the refit of our front foyer into a welcoming cafe area. To most people, perhaps 
they noƟced no major changes, but the smooth handling of maƩers within Belfairs was down 
to good leadership. Thank you Clifford.  
 
We are also grateful to Linda for your friendship shared with the people of Belfairs, thank 
you. 
 
And now, nearly 2 years on, Clifford and Linda are looking forward to reƟrement, yes  
reƟrement, apart from Clifford taking on the Sunday School at Rayleigh. May you both enjoy 
this much well earned rest. Belfairs would like to present you with a signed card from the 
Leadership team on behalf of Belfairs church, and also a small token of our appreciaƟon to 
help you both to enjoy some Ɵme together as you enjoy your trips around the UK or  
wherever takes your fancy. 
 
Thank you both again for your Ɵme and life given to Belfairs. 
——————————— 
 
In response, Rev Clifford Newman and his wide Linda have asked me to share this note with 
you: 
To Belfairs Methodist Church, thank you for the kindness shown to us these past two years. It 
has been a difficult period for you and your resilience and grace made this journey easier. 
We would like to express our appreciaƟon for the giŌ voucher and all the flowers given to us 
upon our departure. 
May God bless you in your ministry to Belfairs. 
 
Clifford and Linda. 
 
——————————— 
 



 

 
A minister parked his car in a no-parking zone in the city because he was short of Ɵme and couldn’t 
find a space with a meter. He put a note under his windscreen wiper that read: “I’ve gone around 
the block 10 Ɵmes. If I don’t park here, I’ll miss my appointment. Forgive us our trespasses.” 
 
When he returned, he found he had a parking Ɵcket, and a note from the police officer: “I’ve walked 
around this block for 10 years. If I don’t give you a Ɵcket, I’ll lose my job. Lead us not into  
temptaƟon.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mike Spaull 
 

Youth Camp 2023 
 
We had a wonderful Ɵme at camp, with the children enjoying the acƟviƟes and even the staff on 
the sno tubing! ( a rubber ring pushed down a slope - doesn't 
sound that exciƟng but ask someone about it and I’m sure they 
will show you some  
photos).  The visit to Downland Museum, where they film ‘The 
Repair Shop’ was a very interesƟng day.  They have lots of old 
buildings including a school house and a watermill.  All the 
buildings have been rescued brick by brick and rebuilt brick by 
brick at the museum before they have been demolished for 
whatever reason, e.g. a new road  etc. 
 
We managed a swim in the sea as well as crazy golf, wall climbing, playing in the park and a bit of 
shopping (as the weather wasn’t  kind enough to let us go to the beach again) 
 
The food went down well, so thank you for all your support in sponsoring food items.  A thank you 
to Fiona and KaƟe for making a supply of cakes that kept us going for supper all week. 
 
DevoƟons were led by Mike and we made flip flop key rings and treasure boxes, and had boat  
and fish races  (Watch out for the all age worship in September and you will find out more.) 
 
Once again a very big thank you for all your support both financially and your thoughts and prayers 
during this Ɵme.  Camp 2024 is booked at the same place so we look forward to another week of 
fun, food and fellowship with our young people. 
 
Youth camp staff     



 



 



 

 
SON: Daddy, may I ask you a quesƟon? 

DAD: Yeah, sure what is it? 

SON: Daddy how much do you make an hour? 

DAD: that’s none of your business. Why do you ask such a thing? 

SON: I just want to know, please tell me, how much do you make an hour? 

DAD: If you must know I make $100 an hour, 

SON: Oh (with his head down)  Daddy, may I borrow $50?  The father was furious. 

DAD: If the only reason you asked that is so you can borrow some money to buy a sill toy or 
some other nonsense, then you march yourself straight to your room and go to bed.  Think 
about why you are being so selfish.  I work hard every day for such childish behaviour. 
 
The liƩle boy quietly went to his room and shut the door. 
The man sat down and started to get even angrier about the liƩle boy’s quesƟons.  How dare he 
ask such quesƟons only to get some money? 
AŌer an hour or so, the man had calmed down, and started to think: 
Maybe there was something he really needed to buy with that $50 and he really didn’t ask for 
money very oŌen.  The man went to the door of the liƩle boy’s room and opened the door. 
 
DAD: Are you asleep son? 

SON: No Daddy, I’m awake 

DAD: I’ve been thinking, maybe I was too hard on you earlier.  It’s been a long day and I took 
out my aggravaƟon on you.  Here’s the $50 you asked for. 
The liƩle boy sat straight up, smiling 

SON: Oh, thank you daddy! 

Then reaching under his pillow he pulled out some crumpled bills.  The man saw that the boy 
already had money, started to get angry again.  The liƩle boy slowly counted out his money, and 
then looked up at his father. 
 
DAD: why do you want more money if you already have some? 

SON: Because I didn’t have enough, but now I do.  Daddy I now have $100.  Can I buy an hour of 
your Ɵme?  Please come home early tomorrow.  I want to play with you. 
 
The father was crushed.  He put his arms around his liƩle son, and he begged for his for-
giveness. It’s just a short reminder to al of you working so hard in life.  We should not let Ɵme 
slip through our fingers without having spent some Ɵme with those who really maƩer to us, 
those close to our hearts. 
 

 

Ed. 



 
 



 

When someone is mean, don’t listen. 
When someone is rude, walk away. 
When someone tries to put you down, stay firm. 
Don’t let someone else’s bad behaviour destroy your inner 
peace. 
 

Just because a person smiles all the Ɵme, doesn’t 
mean their life is perfect.  That smile is a symbol of 
Hope and Strength, 

When other people treat you poorly, KEEP BEING YOU. 
Do not ever let someone else’s biƩerness change the person you are. 

Life is short, live it. 
Love is rare, grab it. 
Anger is bad, dump it. 
Fear is awful, face it. 
Memories are sweet, cherish them. 

When you see something beauƟful in someone, tell them. 
It may take you a second to say it, but for them, it could last a 
lifeƟme. 

I before E 
Except when your foreign neighbour Keith receives eight counterfeit 
beige sleighs from feisty caffeinated weight liŌers. 

Even when you’re Ɵred, keep going 
Even when you’re lonely, keep going 
Even when you feel like your can’t go any further, keep going 
It is in those moments where you gain the reason why you must keep going. 



 

 



 
  

Southend CAP Debt Advice Centre 



 
BELFAIRS METHODIST CHURCH Eastwood Road North, Leigh-on-Sea, Essex. 

REGULAR WEEKLY MEETINGS : 
 

SUNDAY SERVICES 11.00 a.m.   (6.30 p.m. as announced) 
           
10 O’clock Club       10.00 a.m. (except 3rd Sunday Parade Service) 
 
 

MONDAY   6.00 p.m. Boys’ Brigade  Anchor Boys 
    6.00 p.m. Boys’ Brigade  Junior SecƟon 
    7.30 p.m. Boys’ Brigade  Company SecƟon 
 

TUESDAY     8.00 p.m. Badminton Club 
 
 

WEDNESDAY       10.00 a.m. Parent & Toddlers  
     5.30 p.m. Girls’ Brigade  Explorers & Juniors 
     7.00 p.m. Girls’ Brigade  Seniors & Brigaders 
 

THURSDAY 
 
 
FRIDAY       
 
 
SATURDAY  10.00 a.m. ‘Open House’ Coffee Morning - first Saturday of the month 
 
MONTHLY MEETINGS 
Thirsty For??    7.00 p.m. 2nd Thursday 
A.C.T.I.O.N    2.00 p .m. 4th Thursday 
House Groups    7.30 p.m. 2nd Tuesday   -  Please speak to Stewards for 
           more details. 
 

October Deadline:  
ArƟcles are welcomed at any Ɵme, but the deadline for last minute items is 17th  
September 2023. 
ArƟcles can be e-mailed to sue.spaull@hotmail.co.uk  or placed in the newsleƩer box 
in the front foyer. Thank you 

 


